
 

 

Sustain and increase in the following areas 

Special Education Resources (Co-
teaching) 

English Language Learner Supports 
(staffing) 

Social Emotional Support Resources 
(counselors, clinicians) 

Family Engagement Resources in all 
Schools 

Technology Upgrades (computers, camer-
as, etc.) Diversify Staff and Recruit Bilingual 

Professional Development (varied and 
targeted) 

Upgrade Buildings (windows, secure 
entrances) 

Access to more substitutes Community Engagement (parent nights) 

Strengthen College and Career Readiness 
(pathways, dual enrollments)   

Greetings Team NBPS, 

 

Spring is almost here, and we’ll be springing our clocks an hour ahead this weekend – 
hopefully the consistent mild weather stays as well.  I appreciate the time you took and the 
energy you spent either participating in one of the several feedback sessions completing 
the survey or just sharing your thoughts in discussion regarding the resources you believe 
we need.  You are all valued members of the team, and your feedback is vital to the 
success of our District.  The most frequently repeated suggestions from the multiple 
sessions included:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In my previous letters to you I’ve mentioned the importance of feedback and that asking 
for your feedback will be an ongoing practice.  Over the past two years we’ve had 
numerous discussions with students, parents, staff, community partners and stakeholders 
to discuss areas for potential improvement and brainstorm solutions.  

Acceleration Academy- we recently held our first Acceleration Academy during February 
break which hosted 75 middle school students who were highly engaged in ELA content, 
theatre and swimming for the week at New Bedford High School. This group of students 
received an intense dose of instruction and we are excited that we may have more 
students participating during the April break. 

Influenza impacts thousands of people across the country each year and we must continue 
emphasizing the need for self-care. We must be proactive and understand what we can do 
individually to support ourselves and those around us. The COVID19 is receiving 
considerable attention, as it should, and we are working to be proactive.  However, it is 
critical to understand how germs spread in general and to better understand the 
contagiousness of both the flu and COVID 19. It is imperative that we are proactive 
regarding our individual health.  Please access the following links to keep yourself 
informed: https://www.cdc.gov/flu/index.htm   https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
ncov/summary.html  

Thank you, 

 

Thomas Anderson 
Superintendent 
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I am a great 
believer in 
luck. The 
harder I 

work, the 
more of it 
I seem to 

have.  
 

Coleman Cox 

I am a great 
believer in 
luck. The 
harder I 

work, the 
more of it 
I seem to 

have. 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/index.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/summary.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/summary.html
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Officially, Susan Dawson is a paraprofessional and Jo-
Anna Medeiros is a building based substitute, but real-
istically, they do it all at the Taylor School. They run 
intervention groups, cover classes when teachers are 
absent, welcome students into the building, do lunch 
duty, facilitate recess – but what they enjoy the most, 
and are most proud of, is covering the library. Taylor’s 
new building included a beautiful space for a library, 
but with one thing missing: an engaging collection of 
books. They took the project full-on, filling empty 
shelves and maintaining, organizing, and helping stu-
dents select books. Rearranging schedules when con-
flicts arise, they use every free moment to make sure 
that the library is ready for students. They have be-
come experts on the hottest children’s books and al-

ways have great recommendations for students’ choices in reading materials. In all they do Sue and Jo-
Anna constantly encourage the love of reading. 

Dr. Defigueiredo, Taylor principal, notes “Classes visit the library every other Wednesday, but this would 
not be possible if not for Sue and Jo-Anna’s hard work, dedication and love for our students. We are be-
yond lucky to have these two amazing employees on our staff!” 

Employee Spotlight 

Brian Coon is a valuable member of Hayden McFadden School. Mr. Coon is always will-
ing to go above and beyond for our students. He takes great pride in his craft as a 
physical education teacher, as evidenced through the passion he displays in the class-
room working with our students. Mr. Coon is a leader among leaders. He leads the 
New Bedford Shark's Youth Wrestling Program and serves as the advisor for the after 
school flag football team. It was during his coaching that he earned another title: Hero. 

One of the 1st grade wrestlers swallowed a quarter that  became lodged, blocking the student's airway. Mr. 
Coon immediately  intervened and successfully  per-
formed the Heimlich maneuver. His quick actions and 
ability to remain calm in a medical emergency saved 
this little boy’s life! 

Through his passion for sports and love for teaching 
and learning, Mr. Coon integrates social emotional 
learning into the curriculum. Students learn the value 
and importance of sportsmanship, conflict resolution, 
and  team work.  He sets high expectations for his stu-
dents and builds a classroom environment grounded in 
caring relationships with his students. Mr. Coon is a 
true asset to NBPS.  

Brian Coon 
Physical Education Teacher 

Hayden McFadden Elementary School  

Susan Dawson & Jo-Anna Medeiros 
Paraprofessional & Building Based Substitute 

William H. Taylor Elementary School  
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Around Our schools 

Many schools 

across the district 

celebrated Black 

History Month,  

including several 

events featured 

here from Carney 

Academy and 

Gomes Elementary.  

 

 

 

 

 

Black History Month Presentations 
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Only employees who subscribe to our BCBS health insurance are able to participate. 

 
Step challenge instructions are available on the district website: http://www.newbedfordschools.org/cms/
one.aspx?portalId=67022&pageId=395911 
 
 
 
 
To successfully complete this challenge, you will need to log 294,000 steps within 6 weeks, an average of 7,000 
steps a day, using a pedometer, Fitbit® or other device to keep track of steps. Steps must be entered into 
ahealthyme, either on the website, through the HealthyNow app, or through a connected Fitbit® device, to be 
counted toward the challenge goal.  
 
Fitbits will be available to all employees and spouses who have not received one in the past challenges.  Water 
bottles and Gym bags are also available to all participants while supplies last! 
 
Employees who complete the challenge will be eligible to receive a $25.00 gift certificate.  Gift certificates will be 
issued to employees only. 
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Around Our Schools 
THANK YOU to all of our staff members who took the time to attend one of our Staff Feedback 
sessions! Your feedback is critical to make NBPS an excellent school system.  

Enrollment period for the Spring Step Challenge: March 30, 2020 to April 12, 2020. 
 Challenge will begin April 6, 2020 and will end on May 18, 2020 at 11:59pm. 

YOU’RE INVITED! 
JOIN OUR ANNUAL 

SPRING STEP CHALLENGE! 

http://www.newbedfordschools.org/cms/one.aspx?portalId=67022&pageId=395911
http://www.newbedfordschools.org/cms/one.aspx?portalId=67022&pageId=395911


 

 

Fast Stress Relievers for a Busy Schedule 

Develop a Positive Attitude  

Optimists and positive thinkers experience better health, less stress, and 

more 'luck' in life. While it takes a little practice to develop a more positive 

frame of mind, the practice takes little extra time and can really change 

your whole experience of life and how you live it. After some initial learning and a bit of 

practice, and the rewards are continual, which is a pretty big payoff.   

Breathing exercises are a great way to relieve stress anytime and 

anywhere. They're simple to learn, simple to use and can be done 

on the spot when you feel the tension, immediately helping you to 

feel better. One very effective exercise is to 'inhale peace' and 

'exhale your stress'. For more effective techniques, read this article 

on breathing exercises.  

Practice Breathing Exercises  

Listen to Music During Your Regular Activities  

Take Your Vitamins  

Learn to Say No  

Music has proven health and stress relief benefits and can be easily 

used in daily life to relieve stress. Busy people can turn on music during 

their morning routine, commute to and from work, during dinner, or at 

other times to relieve stress as they go about their daily activities. It 

takes virtually no extra time and provides real benefits.  

Taking your vitamins in the morning really can help you feel less stressed 

throughout the day. In particular, you may want to take a Vitamin B com-

plex, Calcium and Magnesium, and Vitamin C. You should always talk to 

your doctor before beginning any new vitamin regimen to be sure you take a 

mix that is safe for you and your particular situation, but vitamins are a quick 

and beneficial way to relieve stress if taken appropriately.  

How much could less busy your schedule be if you said no to all new 

commitments? It's sometimes hard to say no, however, especially if 

you're concerned about disappointing or offending people. Learning to 

diplomatically say no is quick and simple; this article on how to say no 

can help you get started, and with a little practice, you'll do it easily and without thinking.  

Courtesy of: verywellmind.com 
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  from the  History of Education 
“Childhood should be before all  things a time of hap-
piness, and can be made so by encouraging natural 
activity, setting free the spontaneous forces, and ena-
bling the child to learn and act for itself, to see with its 
own eyes, to observe and attend rightly, to perceive 
and distinguish correctly, to compare, to contrast, to 
construct, and in every healthful way to give outward 
expression to the inward self. Morality and virtue 
must  be learned through doing; the will must be  
strengthened by decision and action; self-control must 
be acquired through experience.” 

Voices 

Louisa Parsons Stone Hopkins (1834-1895) 
“The spirit of the new education,” an address given at 
the Swain Free School, New Bedford, 1882 . 

March is Women’s History Month! 
Click on the logos for links to primary sources and document-

based teaching activities related to women's rights and changing 
roles in American history from the U.S. National Archives. 

Cafeteria Manager Connie Pina and her team use a simple yet creative approach to 

encourage students to try new vegetables. The simple paper P.A.W.S. (Positive  

Attitude Will Succeed) pictured below are awarded to each student who tries the 

vegetable of the day! 

 

 
Recent Data From Campbell Elementary: 

 Feb 6: 68 students tried beets 

 Feb 13:  147 students tried steamed broccoli 

 Feb 25:  113 students tried vegetarian chili &        

  crunchy, fresh red pepper strips 

Feb 28:  176 students tried steamed broccoli 
  

According to USDA’s Choose My Plate website, “Sometimes, new foods take time. Kids don’t 

always take to new foods right away. Offer new foods many times. It may take up to a 

dozen tries for a child to accept a new food.” 

 
 

FOLLOW US:                           @NewBedfordEATS 

Rob Shaheen, Director x14257 rshaheen@newbedfordschools.org 

Alice Johnson, Asst. Dir. x14260 ajohnson@newbedfordschools.org 

Samantha Therrien, MS, RDN, LDN, Asst. Dir. X14202 stherrien@newbedfordschools.org  

Campbell Elementary’s Creative Approach to Vegetables 

https://womenshistorymonth.gov/
https://suffrage100ma.org/
mailto:rshaheen@newbedfordschools.org
mailto:ajohnson@newbedfordschools.org
mailto:stherrien@newbedfordschools.org
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THANK YOU!  from Superintendent Anderson 
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